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Faculty of Applied Sciences Admission Requirements from a BC High 
School (SCUS 22-59) 

Acting under delegated authority at its meeting of September 15, 2022, the Senate 
Committee on Undergraduate Studies approved that Calculus 12 be a recommended, 
rather than required course for students applying from a BC High School for the: School 
of Engineering Science, School of Mechatronic Systems Engineering and the School of 
Sustainable Energy Engineering, effective Summer 2023.  

S.22-97



 

 
OFFICE OF THE REGISTRAR 
Student Services 

  
 3200 Maggie Benston Centre 

8888 University Drive, 
Burnaby, BC 
Canada V5A 1S6 

TEL  778.782.3108 
FAX 778.782.5732 

Sfu.ca/students 

 

 
 SCUS  September 15, 2022 
 Tom Nault 

University Registrar and Executive Director, 
Student Enrolment   

   

 Faculty of Applied Sciences, Canadian admission requirements: Schools of Engineering, 
Mechatronic Systems and Sustainable Energy Engineering 

 
Motion 
 
That the Senate Committee on Undergraduate Studies approve, under delegated authority, changes to the 
Faculty of Applied Sciences Grade 12, List A admission requirements effective Summer 2023. 
 
Background 
 
The admissions model that was implemented in 2018, for those domestic high school students applying to start 
at SFU in Fall 2019, seems to have contributed to a decline in domestic high school applications and 
admissions to FAS.  
A proposal for Calculus 12 to be a recommended (rather than a required course) for students applying from a 
BC high school. This modification will allow those students, where Calculus 12 is not offered at their high 
school, to enter any one of the Schools in the Faculty of Applied Sciences. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you, 
  
 
 
Tom Nault 
University Registrar and Executive Director, Student Enrolment  
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Modification to Admission Requirements 

The FAS Undergraduate Curriculum Committee in the Faculty of Applied Sciences has approved 
the following change to the admission requirements for the Schools of Engineering Science, 
Mechatronic Systems Engineering and Sustainable Energy Engineering:  

Calculus 12 to be a recommended (rather than required course) for students applying
from a BC high school.

Best regards, 

Edward Park 
Associate Dean, Faculty of Applied Sciences 




